

# CLYDE TOWNSHIP BOARD SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 25, 2024 3:00 P.M.

Supervisor Manoleas called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Members Present: Supervisor Manoleas, Clerk Smith, Treasurer Compton, Trustee Dortman, Trustee DeShon, Trustee Voight, Trustee Neruda

Members Absent: None.

# Additions to the Agenda:

None.

## **Public Comments:**

- K. Marsh wants to know process of the bids and how we are paying for it.
- C. Raski voiced concerns about not enough information about the building put out to the residents of the township. Would like to see the board step back and consider what is needed.
- M. Dedoe asked how many bids were received.
- H. Hermes there should be more communications to the residents.
- F. Wisson asked if there were any residents on the committee.
- D. Voight meeting should have been held at night.
- B. Cutcher wants to know why we are putting up a building when materials are so high.
- D. Manoleas the building topic has been on the agenda numerous times if people want to know what is going they should find out.

Discussion held. David Marr from Spicer Group answered questions from the board and audience about the building.

## **New Business:**

#### a. New Hire for Fire Department

Fire Chief Dortman would like to recommend applicant for hire. Discussion held.

Motion by Trustee Neruda, supported by Trustee Voight to hire the new applicant Jared Crotwell to the Fire Department. Vote: 7-0. **Motion Carried.** 

## b. Open Sealed Bids for the DPW/Storage Building.

Clerk Smith opened bids from the following contractors:

- Booms Construction Inc. \$1,301,100.00
- NRC Builders \$1,595,000.00
- Quadrate Construction, LLC \$1,248,707.00

Discussion held. It was decided to wait till the next regular board meeting to discuss the bids.

## **Public Comments:**

- H. Hermes Would like board to use the mikes when speaking.
- J. Marsh Questions about bid process.
- J. Wisson asked if using covid money and what kind of building is being constructed.
- J. Kern was this required to be posted in the local paper.
- C. Raski who was on the committee for the building.
- Trish asked if this will replace building or is it a new building.

Discussion held. David Marr from Spicer Group answered questions from the board and audience about the building.

## **Adjournment**

Motion by Supervisor Manoleas, supported by Trustee DeShon to adjourn the meeting at 3:56 p.m. Vote: 7-0.

Motion Carried.

Ernie Manoleas, Supervisor

Stacey Smith, Clerk